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2012

Ms. O’Neal:
 
I am writing to reply to your e-mail to me dated February 8, 2012 regarding the Closed
Meeting between NFS and the NRC on January 31, 2012, (Ref. 1).   As stated in the
meeting notice, the purpose of the meeting was to discuss the licensee’s assessment (Ref.
2) of the Corrective Action Program (CAP) as it relates to Item 4.f of the Order (Ref. 3), the
NQA-1 standard (Ref. 4), and the NFS amendment request (Ref. 5), so that the NRC staff
can make a finding about compliance with the Order.  NFS completed an assessment of
the CAP and applied for a license amendment (Ref. 5) as required by the Order (Ref. 3). 
Currently, the NRC staff is evaluating the amendment application to confirm that the CAP,
along with additional enhancements from the assessment, are both incorporated into the
license as required by the Order.  Discussions about the above mentioned documents
allowed the NRC staff to refine requests for additional information (RAIs).
 
Often there is a need to discuss RAIs to ensure that the licensee understands what
information is needed to satisfies regulatory requirements.  Internal NRC guidance in
Management Directive 3.5, “Attendance at NRC Staff Sponsored Meetings,” (Ref. 6) states
that meetings to discuss requests for additional information may be closed if opening the
meetings to the public would constitute an undue administrative burden.  The NRC staff
decided that the site visit to NFS should be closed because opening it to the public would
constitute an undue administrative burden.  The closed meeting allowed the NRC staff to
openly discuss internal NFS procedures not available to the public.  For an open meeting
at a location outside the protected area, additional administrative and security staff would
have been needed, and the discussion of internal procedures would have been
constrained.
 
The NRC does not intend to have a public meeting to discuss the RAIs.  The following
information, used by the NRC to make a finding of compliance with the Order, will be on
the public docket (minus proprietary information that will be so indicated):
 
•           NFS assessment (Ref. 2)
•           Summary of the January 31st meeting (being written as of February 21, 2012)
•           RAIs from the NRC staff (Ref. 7)
•           Replies to RAIs from NFS (due on at NRC on March 16, 2012)
 
The meeting summary, RAIs, and safety evaluation report (SER) will be on the docket and
publically available.
 
Regards.
 

Chris Ryder
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